PROPOSED RUNAWY EXTENSION AND NEW TERMINAL BUILDING AT LONDON ASHFORD AIRPORT

SDC Submissions on ID/5/Evidence concerning the Council’s Handling of the Case
1.
ID/5 raises two issues:
(1) LAAG’s e-mail dated 30 March 2011, indicating that they propose to call an additional witness on the topic of the Council’s handling of the case;

(2) whether LAAG’s arguments about the Council’s handling of the case should be dealt with by written representations or in oral evidence at the Inquiry.
2.
As to (1), the date for submission of proofs of evidence by witnesses to the Inquiry has long since passed.  SDC does not understand why, at this stage of the Inquiry, LAAG considers it necessary to call a further witness who has not previously been identified and has not yet produced a proof of evidence.  The request to call Mr Webb is particularly surprising, given the clear indication in Mrs Barton’s letter of 31st March 2011 (LAAG/109) that LAAG itself does not yet know what Mr Webb wishes to say.  LAAG has not offered any reason for its request, or explained why it was not possible for Mr Webb to produce a proof of evidence in accordance with the normal timetable.  In SDC’s submission, an explanation is necessary.
This notwithstanding, the Council is content to leave it to the Inspector to decide for himself whether to accept the additional material, subject to two points.  In particular, if the Inspector is minded to accept additional evidence from Mr Webb, the Council would ask:

(1)
that he sets a clear date by which the evidence is to be produced, and that LAAG is required to adhere to this;

(2)
that the date set gives sufficient time for SDC and LAA to submit a written response, if necessary. 
3.
As to (2), SDC is content with the Inspector’s proposal to deal with this topic by written representations, and respectfully endorses this course for the reasons he has given.  
LAAG’s letter of 31st March 2011 (LAAG/109) argues that “a fundamental element of fairness is that a party should be allowed to cross-examine on any matter that is relevant to the decision to be taken” and that it would be “procedurally unlawful” not to allow cross-examination on Council’s handling of the case.  This is patently wrong, since it would effectively invalidate every appeal decision where one of the parties had requested a public inquiry but the appeal was dealt with under the written representations or hearings procedure.   


The only request which SDC would make in this regard is that, if this remains the Inspector’s view, his ruling should explicitly cover not only the evidence already produced by Mrs Barton (in the LAAG/12 series) and that which is still to be produced by Mr Webb, but also any cross-examination of Mr Ellames.  It would plainly be inappropriate for LAAG to be allowed to cross-examine Mr Ellames on an issue where SDC has not been afforded the same right in respect of LAAG’s witnesses.  This would not prevent cross-examination of Mr Ellames on his evidence on the proper application and interpretation of planning policy, as set out in his proof, but would exclude questions directed at the points made by LAAG in LAAG/12 and/or the evidence of Mr Webb.

